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Cremona High School Exam Schedule

All exams will begin at 9:00 a.m. 
unless otherwise specified.  

Students are asked leave the 
building once they have 
completed their exam unless they 
are working in a classroom with a 
teacher.



From the Principal’s Desk
A New year has begun.  We hope that you all had a wonderful, rejuvenating break and are looking forward to new adventures in 2020!  As part of your new adventures, come out 
and be part of what we do at school.  We love to have our students’ families be part of our daily activities and there are many ways that can happen.  You can volunteer in a 
classroom, chaperone a field trip or come to a monthly meeting such as: School Council, CSES or our Band Society just to name a few.  With that, we do remind you that an 
up-to-date police record check must be on file at the school for you to be a volunteer or chaperone.  

We continue to transition into more digitally-based communications; such as the PowerSchool app, our online field trip form and our yearly demographic update form.  These 
processes have streamlined procedures and have reduced a significant amount of paper usage.  As we continue to utilize new technology, keep the following tips in mind:

● Please remember to check the medical form each time you fill out a field trip form as it is imperative that this information is current and up-to-date.

● Online payments - you can check your student’s account at any time.  You can pay for field trips & extracurriculars, as well as pre-pay for Pizza Days, 
yearbook, milk & ice-cream cards and coming soon we will have Subway available to pay online as well!

● Online demographics updates - this is our mandatory annual verification that all of the information we have on file for your child is correct.  The government 
requires this information so that our funding matches our student population.  Please if you have not already completed this in School Engage, do so ASAP.

For high school our first semester is coming to a close.  We hope to see all our students each and every day, well rested and geared up for this home stretch to final exams.  We 
ask parents to assist their children with balancing work, school, friends and extracurricular activities so that they have the best chance of successfully finishing their courses.  

Some other events that are happening in the new year include our high school ski trip to Sunshine on Jan 30 & 31.  We will also be organizing ski trips for middle school and for 
our Grade 4 students.  We are offering our Winter Travel 15 course in Lake Louise again this February for Grade 10 & 11 students; this is a 3 credit course & an amazing 
experience.  Elementary swimming lessons will begin at the end of March.  

We wish you all a very Happy New Year!

Joanna Harvey  



Our commitment to health and wellness
A message from the Board Chair

In Chinook’s Edge, we know that ensuring a healthy environment in our 
schools will positively impact both the achievement and well-being of our 
students and staff. Nurturing a culture of emotional, intellectual, physical, 
social and spiritual well-being in our division helps our students and staff 
reach their full potential.

The new year provides a perfect opportunity to focus on the many steps 
being taken in our schools to ensure the health and wellness of our students, 
staff and families. I thank everyone whose efforts are supporting these 
priorities, because doing so ensures our students are ready to learn in every 
classroom across our division. We are moving into 2020 with a sharp focus 
on our divisional goals to set all of our students up for success: Literacy, 
Academic Excellence, Career Connections and Social Emotional 
Well-being. On behalf of the entire Board, I wish everyone in our Chinook’s 
Edge school communities a happy and healthy new year.

Allan Tarnoczi, Chair
Chinook’s Edge Board of Trustees

Ready, Set, Go! Welcome to Online Kindergarten Registration!

Chinook’s Edge will be accepting Online Kindergarten Registrations on 
January 6, 2020 for the 2020-2021 school year. Please visit our website at 
www.cesd73.ca for Kindergarten information!

Quality learning amid fiscal restraint:

We are intentional in moving our division forward, while at the same time 
answering the call to make a $2.8 million adjustment. Please read more in the 
January issue of Trustees at work for students.

http://www.cesd73.ca
https://www.cesd73.ca/Trustees%20at%20work%20for%20students.php


Counsellor’s Corner
Jan 2020

GRADE 12 STUDENTS AND PARENTS:  Many of the students have applied to Post-Secondary at this 

point however university deadlines CAN be as late as April 1st depending on the school.  If your 

teenager is still undecided, it’s worth the $100 to apply.  That way they will still have that option 

after the April 1st deadline. If they apply too late they will have to wait until the following year.  

There are also residence deadlines so watch the dates carefully!  If you have been “accepted “ at a 

college or university keep verifying that you have sent in all required documents.  Please come and 

see me if you have questions!    I will be going on the ALIS site again with the grade 12s in February 

and those continuing in Post-Secondary next year will complete their Rutherford applications THIS 

SPRING on the ALIS site.  They can receive the scholarship money if 5 of their subjects average 75%.  

Local scholarships will open up soon, students should be asking about reference letters!

GRADE 9 PARENTS AND STUDENTS:  Remember grade 9s, your averages in your classes will 

determine your placement in High School!  Keep those grades high and you will have many more 

Post Secondary and career choices available to you!   

GRADE 11 STUDENTS AND PARENTS:  I will begin with the Grade 11 interviews in March/April and I 

really encourage them to keep the marks up, especially those who are planning to attend university 

next year.  They are now accepting students based on the grade 11 results.

Also, we are very proud of our students participating in the “extra programs” offered to them!  

Charles Daum and Sam Finley both went to Ottawa with Encounters .  Jolee Shand attended 

Encounters and also went to “Adventures in Agriculture” sponsored by the Olds Rotary Club. This is 

5 days of tours of various Agricultural industries, Agribition, and a tour of the U of Regina biology lab 

with 24 other “agriculture interested” students.  What a great opportunity!  

Welcome 2020! 

Thanks to all that brought in food for the food drive, we collected 

over 1000 food items! Congratulations to Mrs. Berreth’s gr 1 class 

and Mr.Benoit’s gr ⅚ class for raising the most points in the food 

drive. They received a cookie and a hot chocolate as their prize.  As 

well, thanks to everyone that donated shoe boxes to Operation 

Christmas Child. We took over 50 boxes in and helped pack a few 

hundred more. 

January is exam month for our leadership team, so we will be taking 

the month to focus on our courses and plan for the months coming 

ahead. Have a great January and good luck to everyone writing final 

exams!



What spectacular performances! Thank you to all the students who 
attended the Christmas concerts and put on such wonderful shows. Your 
hard work and practice sure paid off. Also, a big thank-you to Mr. 
Hutcheon who once again organized two amazing evenings that showed 
off our talented students. 

Just an early heads up that there will be information being sent home in 
February about an optional student fundraiser for the Band students. The 
students will have the opportunity to sell Coco Brooks products where the 
proceeds will go directly into their individual Band Student account and 
contribute towards offsetting the expense of future band trips your 
student may participate in. 

Please join us at our next meeting on Wednesday January 8th, 2020 at 
7:00 PM.

We look forward to seeing you there!

The role of School Council is to inform parents, school staff, students and community 
members so we can work together to enhance the student experience.  School Council 
offers advisory input to school administration.

At the December meeting of Council we had a lively discussion reflecting parents’ concern 
with students accessing inappropriate internet sites on their personal devices while at 
school.  Responses that other schools have taken were offered.  It was decided to request 
that administration gather staff experiences and provide written school procedures on this 
topic via e-mail to School Council attendees a couple weeks prior to the February meeting.  
In February we will re-visit this topic to consider whether school procedures could usefully 
be updated.

In December we also received a presentation from administration on PowerSchool.  We 
were reminded of how excellent a tool it is becoming in providing a window for parents into 
their student’s progress and how they might be more engaged.

In January School Council will receive a presentation from local educator Elizabeth Surridge.  
Elizabeth has been involved in regular school settings as well as a coordinator in the home 
school environment.  She is currently working with two independent Calgary schools that 
are based on self-directed learning and it is this that Elizabeth will discuss.  She is an 
enthusiastic proponent of self-directed learning – giving freedom to students’ enthusiasm 
and curiosity to explore their topics and directions.  She applauds the move from content 
learning to concept learning.

The January School Council meeting is January 14th at 7 p.m. in the school library.  
Thank-you for wanting to take an active involvement in your child’s education.

Contact Michael with any questions at 637-3973 or sunergy@velocitynetworks.ca 

Band Society Update Message from School Council



Bouquets & Celebrations
★ Thanks so much to the Lion’s Club of Cremona, Wolf Willow Women’s 

Group, the Parkhills Women’s Group & the Cremona Cowboys PeeWee 
hockey team for their generous donations to our Breakfast Program!

★ Cathy Haley, Kale & Gavin thank you for your great job on keeping the 
sidewalks clear!!

★ Thank you to everyone that donated to our local food drive!

★ Thank you to Mr. Korody & his Leadership group for organizing all the fun 
and festive events throughout December!

★ Thank you Mr. Hutcheon for the amazing Band concert, and all the extra 
time you put into the band program here at Cremona School.  We are 
lucky to have a passionate, caring leader for the program!





PUBLIC SKATING SCHEDULE

Friday, January 31st
Public Skating 1:15 - 2:15
Sticks n Pucks 2:15 - 3:15

Sunday, Jan 5, 12 & 26
Public Skating 11:15 - 12:15

*Helmets are mandatory

*Children under 14yrs old must be accompanied by an 
adult

*Full arena schedule is available on the Cremona 
Minor Hockey website & ice rentals available by 
emailing cremonaice@gmail.com or by phone (403) 
554-3170

http://www.cremonaminorhockey.ca
http://www.cremonaminorhockey.ca
mailto:cremonaice@gmail.com



